
 
 
1 November 2011         
                             Public Protection  

165 Bradley Road 
Trowbridge 
Wiltshire 

BA14 0RD 
Our ref:mj4.11 A 

 
 

Dear  
 
Licensing Act 2003 
Application for a Premises Licence 
t/as Glove Factory Studio  
Premises - The Glove Factory Café, Glove Factory Studios, Brook Lane Holt 
BA14 6RL 
 

          I write following receipt of your representation regarding the above application 
for the supply of alcohol and regulated entertainment. 
 

          Following an exchange of correspondence between the Applicants and the 
Senior Environmental Health Officer, Public Protection Team during the 
application 28 day consultation period, the Applicants have offered to amend 
their application as follows: 
 

1. During any performance of live music, the Designated Premises 
Supervisor (DPS) or other person authorised by the DPS shall, by 
standing in the vicinity of the nearest dwelling to the premises being 
Garlands Farm BA14 6RL, monitor and carry out a subjective 
assessment of the sound levels at the location of the premises and 
where as a result of that assessment the music is deemed to be too 
loud, action shall be taken to reduce the sound to an acceptable 
level.  The following details shall be recorded in a log book:  (a) the 
name of the person undertaking the sound assessment; (b) the date 
of the performance of live music; (c) the time of each assessment; 
the location or locations of each assessment; (d) the observations 
of the person carrying out the assessment and (e) details of any 
action taken. 

2. The windows in the café/restaurant area of the premises shall be 
kept closed during any performance of live music. 

3. A notice will be placed on the entrance asking the public to leave 
quietly from the venue. 

4. The licence holder will notify Wiltshire Council Public Event Safety 
Group of any events that are likely to exceed 500 people, sixty days 
prior to the event taking place.     
      

        



Can you consider the new proposals from the Applicant and, if you feel these 
would address your concerns, indicate on the attached sheet if you wish to 
continue with your representation.  Please return the sheet in the envelope 
provided. 
 
If you wish to continue with your representation, the Hearing on the 14 
November 2011 will go ahead as arranged.  As advised on the Hearing Notice 
you will be very welcome to attend on the 14 November 2011 and if you wish, 
address the Licensing Panel as to your concerns with regard to this 
application. 
 
If you have any queries regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maggie Jones 
Public Protection Officer, Licensing West 
Direct Line 01225 770536 
Email: Maggie.Jones@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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